
Exhibit D 

Annual Physical Inspection of Facilities 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 

Report to the Board of Governors 
 

Mansfield University’s Council of Trustees conducted its annual physical inspection of the facilities on 
Monday, September 25, 2013 in accordance with the rules and regulations adapted by the Board of 
Governors. 
 
The inspection was held following the business meeting on the same date and was conducted by 
General Fran Hendricks, President, Mr. John Adams, Vice President for Finance and Administration, Mr. 
Scott Williams, Associate VP of Finance and Administration, and Mr. Jim Welch, Director of Occupational 
Health and Safety. 
 
Members of the Council of Trustees participating were: 
 

 Mr. Steven Crawford 

 Mr. Max Gannon 

 Mr. Patrick Henderson 

 Ms. Bobbi Kilmer 

 Mr. Ralph H. Meyer 

 Ms. Karen Russell 

 Mr. Zane Swanger 

 Commissioner Pamela Witmer 
 
The following areas were specifically toured/reviewed: 
 

 New Video-Editing Media Lab in North Hall Library – operational fall 2013 

 Replacement steam/condensate piping; added tunnel - between North and Memorial Halls 

 Straughn Auditorium renovation project – DGS funded; in final stage of design 

 New Water Treatment Plant – operational January 2013 

 New Van Norman Field synthetic turf and lighting – operational for first practice Aug 2013 

 #1 Capital Project; Morris Drive Safety Enhancement– on PASSHE/DGS list for FY16 funding 

 Residence Hall Phase II construction – toured Sycamore Hall just prior to opening 
 
Other projects discussed during the tour were: 

 Grant Science Center renovation project – DGS funded; nearing completion 

 Elliott Hall replaced classroom furnishings – last year 

 Elliott Hall replacement classroom carpeting – upcoming 

 New 1,000,000 gallon Water Tank – under construction 
 
 
 

_____________________________________________ 
Ralph H. Meyer, Chairperson 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 
Council of Trustees 


